
Driver’s Under 21 Notice: 
 

If you turn 21 on this renewal, be aware that you can not go into an office to renew your 
license until your actual birthday. Effective July 1, 2007 House Bill 2042 grants a 45 day 
extension on the expiration date of your license for driving purposes. This is to 
accommodate those who can not come in on their actual birthday.  Carry this notice along 
with your expiring license in case you are questioned by law enforcement. This 45 day 
expansion only applies to those who are turning 21 with this renewal.  
 
 


